
 

APPROVED MINUTES OF THE TUSCOLA TOWNSHIP BOARD HELD ON TUESDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 18, 2012, AT 7:00 P.M. 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Trustee, David Bushong, at 7:00 p.m. 

Roll call:  Present-Bushong, Olson and Blasius.  Absent:  Bishop and Fackler. 

Olson made a motion to appoint Bushong to chair the meeting and this motion was seconded 

by Blasius.  Carried. 

Bushong approved the agenda. 

Olson made a motion to approve the minutes of the August meeting and this motion was 

seconded by Bushong.  Carried. 

Nancy Thane, candidate for Probate Judge, presented her resume and was followed by Amy 

Grace Gierhart, candidate for Circuit Judge. 

Bishop arrived at 7:10 p.m. 

Bishop reported on the Planning Commission and read the unapproved minutes of the August 

2, 2012, meeting of the Planning Commission.  He reported that work is progressing with 

regard to the Zoning Ordinances. 

Bushong stated that the Zoning Board of Appeals will meet on September 19th at 7:00 p.m. 

Bushong read a letter of resignation from the Parks and Recreation Board from Charlotte 

Peterson.  Bushong made a motion to appoint Gerald Peterson to replace Charlotte Peterson 

and to appoint James Rodammer to the Parks and Recreation Board.  This motion died for 

lack of support.  Blasius made a motion to appoint Gerald Peterson to replace Charlotte 

Peterson and this motion was seconded by Bushong.  Carried.  Blasius made a motion to keep 

Mark O’Connor on the Parks and Recreation Board until we hear from him to the contrary 

and this motion was seconded by Olson.  Carried. 

Schmandt distributed the Zoning Administrator’s blight list for September.  Schmandt stated 

that the two blights listed for James St. and Day Rd. have been corrected. 



Ryan Londrigan from AKTPeerless presented the sample findings collected on August 23, 

2012.  This will conclude the testing portion and Ryan will be sending two more reports to the 

township. 

Bushong stated that the garbage contract expires on December 31, 2012.  Companies desiring 

to submit a proposal have until the end of the current board meeting. 

After some discussion concerning the recommending of a Tuscola Township representative to 

the Vassar Parks and Recreation Board, Bishop made a motion to not recommend anyone at 

this time and to send a letter to the city stating that the person they would appoint would 

not have any authority with regards to the township.  This motion was seconded by Bushong.  

Carried. 

It is noted that Republic and Waste Management submitted proposals for the garbage 

contract before 8:45 p.m. this evening. 

Bills were presented in the amount of $13,129.24.  Olson made a motion to accept these bills 

for payment and this motion was seconded by Blasius.  Roll Call:  Yes: Olson, Blasius, Bishop 

and Bushong. 

This meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

       Mary Lou Blasius, Clerk 

 

       Tod Fackler, Supervisor 


